Town of Mineral Springs  

Mineral Springs Volunteer Fire and Rescue Department  

5804 Waxhaw Highway  

Town Council

Regular Meeting 

April 9, 2009 ~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes 
The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Volunteer Fire and Rescue Department, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, April 9, 2009.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Valerie Coffey, Councilman Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Janet Critz, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica, Councilwoman Peggy Neill, and Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks.

Absent:
Tax Collector Libby Andrews-Henson, Attorney Bobby Griffin, and Deputy Town Clerk Christina Squires.
Visitors:
Mike Burns, Don Gaddy, David Helms, and Daune Gardner.
With a quorum present Mayor Becker called the Regular Town Council Meeting of April 9, 2009 to order at 7:34 p.m.

1. 
Opening

· Mr. Jimmy Critz delivered the invocation.

· Pledge of Allegiance.

2. 
Public Comments
· Waxhaw Mayor Daune Gardner.

3.
Approval of Town Council Minutes and Monthly Reports 
A.  March 12, 2009 Town Council Minutes
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve the March 12, 2009 minutes as written and Councilwoman Cureton seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:  

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

B. February 2009 Tax Collector’s Report

· Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion to accept the February 2009 Tax Collector’s Report and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

C. Duplicate Tax Refunds  
· Councilwoman Cureton made a motion to issue refunds for the duplicate property tax refund in the amount of $35.08 and Councilwoman LaMonica seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

D. February 2009 Finance Report    
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to approve the February 2009 finance report and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

E. Audit Report – Mr. Mike Burns, CPA will give a report

· Mr. Mike Burns introduced himself to the new council members and said hello to the older ones that are still here.  Mr. Burns explained that he wanted to make himself available to the council should they have any questions/comments about the audit.  Mr. Burns added that he would be preparing a contract for Mayor Becker to present to the council for this years’ audit; the audit report will be basically the same as last year’s providing the grant money for the land acquisition doesn’t occur this fiscal year.  Councilwoman LaMonica asked Mr. Burns if he had anything to share with the council as far as recommendations for changes or ideas that should be implemented.  Mr. Burns responded that if he would have included any recommendations/suggestions in the letter that comes with the audit report if there were any.     

4.
Consideration of Town Hall Artifacts
· Mayor Becker reminded the council that they discussed last month Mr. Helms’ offer to permanently loan historical artifacts to the town.  Mr. Helms had his attorney prepare a draft agreement for the permanent loan; Attorney Bobby Griffin reviewed the document and is happy with it.  The draft agreement did not have values placed on the artifacts; however, Mayor Becker felt that the values of $500 to $1,000 would be inserted for the executed agreement.  This would more be for our insurance company who would see this as artifact coverage, which probably wouldn’t even meet our deductible.   
· Mayor Becker explained that there is a location in the town hall waiting room area where the Post Office memorabilia would go very well.  Mr. Helms is actually, himself, getting a freestanding case made so that it won’t be sitting on a credenza.  Mr. Helms has also put together a glass case that is approximately 20″ wide, 13″ deep for the barber shop artifacts; these artifacts are from the barber shop that Mr. Helms’ great-great grandfather ran in Mineral Springs.      
· Mr. David Helms explained that he wanted to make it possible for “you folks” as town leaders to preserve a little bit of Mineral Springs history.   Mr. Helms is a collector and has been collecting odds and ends all of his life; he has lived here all of his life.  Mr. Helms has the certificates that were issued to the Postmasters by the Postmaster General beginning in 1898 up until 1961.  One of the certificates was issued to Mr. Helms’ grandfather back when the town was called “Potter”; he served for 40 years (two for Potter and 38 for Mineral Springs).    There are three larger certificates and two smaller ones along with pictures of the four Postmasters with their names/birth/death, which will be displayed with the certificates.  Mr. Helms noted that a “Helms” served as Postmaster for 61 years – his and Mr. Bill Howie’s grandfather, their grandfather’s brother, their grandmother, and their aunt.  Mr. Helms provided the council with a sketch showing how the items will be displayed.  The Post Office items also include a map of the rural route out of the Post Office in the early 1900’s (dated 1909) and the first scales of the Post Office.   The Post Office display has a glass top/front and it measures 38″ tall, 22″ deep, and 20″ wide.  The barber shop is a self standing display measuring 23″ wide, 20″ deep, and 58″ tall; it will contain a few of the barbers’ utensils (who was the same barber from the mid 1920’s to mid 1940’s), his picture, and a glass dipper (patented back in 1898).  There was also a bench at the barber shop; however, Mr. Helms did not think that the town wanted that item.  A water bucket filled with fresh water sat at the end of the bench with the glass dipper and when it got empty somebody would pick it up and carry it across the railroad to the public well and replenish it. 
· Mr. Helms pointed out the draft agreement and commented that it asks about the value of these things.  Mr. Helms did not put a value on anything, because he was not wishing to dispose of it.  Two years ago, Mr. Helms stated that he would not have given the town these things, but he is getting older, his health is not good, and he would like to see some of his things preserved.  Mr. Helms commented that he believed that the new town hall would be a wonderful place to display the items that are being offered, which are related to the town.   Mr. Helms explained to the council what he expected; he would like for the item to be displayed as requested; the artifacts will be the town’s as long as they are displayed; and if at any time the town chooses not to display the items they are to be returned to Mr. Helms or his heirs.   Mr. Helms stated that since his attorney advised him to place a value on the items, he would value the Post Office display at $1,000 and the barber shop items at $200 or $300.  
· Councilwoman Neill commented to Mr. Helms that the town was so honored that he is willing to part with these cherished possessions that have a huge significance to him; the town will proudly display these items for many years.   Mayor Becker requested that Mr. Helms not close the door for other things to come, because the town will be coming into the possession of an older building in approximately 14 months. The town won’t be occupying it right away, but it is looking forward in a historical sense.  Councilwoman Critz explained that her great-great uncle was the first Postmaster in Wilkes County North Carolina and her great aunt does the same thing that Mr. Helms does in collecting everything.  Some of those items are on display in several buildings within Wilkes County.  Mr. Helms responded that if somebody didn’t attempt to preserve them, if he left them and his children inherited them and divided them, in one or two generations they would be lost completely.  Councilwoman Neill asked Mr. Helms where the original Post Office was.  Mr. Helms responded that the first one was down here between the railroad and Highway 75 this side of where the Blythe Company is today; it also goes back to the Sweet home up at Oak Grove, which is a log house that is still standing today; then it was moved to the Winchester home on Roscoe Howey Road; and it was also in two or three other locations as well.  Mayor Becker asked where the barber shop was located.  Mr. Helms responded that it was located half-way between Highway 75 and Potter Road facing east.  It had two front doors and it veered at an angle with one side being the barber shop and the other side was where they held public elections.  
· Mayor Becker explained to Mr. Helms that if the council approves of him signing the agreement, he will retype it with the values/names and get together with him.  Mr. Helms responded that he would need to change the address, add a name, correct a name, and list the values separately.  Mr. Helms noted that he had the surveying instrument used to lay out Mineral Springs back in the 1800’s, but he his keeping it!    
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to approve the contract with Mr. Helms to display these loaned items and Councilman Countryman seconded.  Councilwoman LaMonica pointed out clause number five, which basically says that the donee will insure the work under a casualty policy for the value specified by the lender against all risks of physical damage by any external cause while in transit and on location during the period of the loan; it goes into tremendous detail down below that.  Councilwoman LaMonica noted that she thought that the greatest risk would be a break-in or a fire.  Mayor Becker responded that it seemed to be limited to the amount that is specified, the town would be indemnified not to exceed the cost.  The above motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None
5.
Consideration of Appointing a Council Member to the Transportation Advisory Board 

· Mayor Becker explained that the county is forming another committee.  There was not a memo in the agenda packet for this item; however, each council member received a letter from the county explaining the committee, so they were familiar with what the committee entails.  Councilwoman Coffey suggested that Councilman Countryman would make an excellent representative for the town of Mineral Springs for the transportation body.  Councilman Countryman responded that he thought everybody already has a job with some of these committees that are popping up and he would be happy to be the person to go on this committee.         
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion that Jerry Countryman represents the Town of Mineral Springs for the Transportation Advisory Board and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None
6.
Consideration of Purchasing a Flag Pole/Flag for the Town Hall Site 
· Mayor Becker explained that Ms. Vicky Brooks actually did the legwork on the flagpole for the town hall; she researched a couple of sources and the best source seemed to be Conder Flag who is geared to deliver and install.  The proposal is $1,291.43 to install the pole without lights; the council can approve that and Ms. Brooks can order it and have it put in.  The plan was to have the 25' pole placed where there is already an electric box in the ground on the street side of the building approximately 15' away from the building.   Councilman Countryman asked if the pole infringed on any height requirements.  Mayor Becker responded that the zoning administrator has approved that already.  Councilwoman Critz noted that technically according to flag etiquette, the flag will have to be lit in order to stay up, so unless it is going to be raised and lowered every day, there will have to be a light.  Mayor Becker responded that was why he and Ms. Brooks are proposing the in-ground light; the ordinance specifically addresses the allowance of lighting flagpoles with a very narrow cone of light.  Mayor Becker explained that the town will have to get an independent contractor to wire the light into the circuit that has already been provided by the general contractor.  Mayor Becker thought that an electrician might charge $300 or $400 for the installation; however, neither he nor Ms. Brooks have a price on it yet.    

· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to purchase the flagpole/flags from Conder Flags, the in-ground light/kit from Carrot Top, and to let Mayor Becker and Vicky Brooks use their discretion in hiring an electrician to install the light and Councilwoman LaMonica seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows: 
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

· Mayor Becker commented that Ms. Brooks would place the order with Conder Flags, but the flags won’t be raised until the light is installed.   The council may wish to discuss whether there’s any kind of informal ceremony for the initial flag raising.  Councilwoman Critz responded that they would definitely want to do something the first time.  Suggestions were made to have the ROTC or the American Legion or the Boy Scouts involved in the ceremony.  Ms. Brooks will research this.  Mayor Becker noted that Ms. Brooks already had the flags for the inside delivered, so they are ready to go for the first meeting.  The cost for both the US flag and the North Carolina flag was $350.  
7.
2009-2010 Budget – Proposed Departmental Appropriations 

· Mayor Becker explained to the council that this is the time of year where he likes to give them a rough idea of what he thinks the town needs to be looking at for next year on departmental appropriations; a memo is included in the agenda packet. Mayor Becker added that the estimated amount for running our building have been factored in and he has tried to cut some costs elsewhere, since we have not been expending the budget fully year after year; the town can find budgetary savings there and really not raise our appropriations by very much at all.  Councilwoman Critz asked what the cost of living percentage was last year.  Mayor Becker responded that it was 3% for staff positions.  Mayor Becker pointed out that the zoning administrator is now a Certified Zoning Official and that might come with a merit increase.  The town has not raised elected official salaries, even with a cost of living increase, because that has been the council’s desire and Mayor Becker concurred with that.  Mayor Becker noted that the numbers appear to work, he has not done full revenue projections yet; however, he believed that the town will be able to meet the $227,000, plus any recommended salary increases.   Councilwoman Critz commented that she was going to throw something out to the rest of the council concerning the new zoning position and asked Mayor Becker if he had done any research on salary comparisons.  Mayor Becker responded that one of the reasons he had not was because Ms. Brooks’s position is unique, he did not know how often it is the town clerk and the zoning administrator in a split position.  Ms. Brooks’s salary is split in two departments and often the towns that have a zoning administrator, it’s their planner or they have a planner and the zoning administrator is under the planner.  In the case of Ms. Brooks, we’re looking at how that salary for that person’s full-time job lines up.  Ms. Brooks combined departmental pay is close to what some of the entry level planners are being paid.  Mayor Becker noted that some of those communities pay benefits (medical/401K) and Mineral Springs does not; therefore, that is something to consider if the council is looking to make comparisons.  Councilwoman Critz explained that she had a figure in mind and was trying to come up with logic and asked Ms. Brooks from a time perspective how much time was spent on zoning administration versus clerk duties.  Councilwoman LaMonica noted that the salary budget is split 70/30 (70% clerical, 30% zoning administration) and asked Ms. Brooks if that seemed about right on an annual basis.  Ms. Brooks responded no, it really is hard to answer that question, because a lot of it depends on what is going on, there are periods of time when a lot of time is put in and then there is a little down time.    Mayor Becker commented that often the down time is filled with things that are on the back burner (i.e. conditional district work, lighting) and then there are times that Ms. Brooks is working on conservation subdivision plats, which are extremely time intensive.  Mayor Becker commented that once the conservation subdivisions are wrapped up, Ms. Brooks will be able to have the “planner” role kicked in a little more than the administrative review thing.  Ms. Brooks responded that the “planner” role did not get kicked in as much as she would like for it to.   Councilwoman Critz explained that she was looking at the town’s past history with some of the increases that were given and she recommended a $10,000 increase to the zoning administrator salary, which would put it at almost 50/50 and there still are not any benefits, so that would be compensating somewhat for the lack of benefits.  Councilwoman Neill commented that she absolutely agreed; she did not know if everybody on the council knows the time involved and Ms. Brooks is not one to talk about what she does do.  Councilwoman Coffey stated that they all know the load that Ms. Brooks had carried and is still carrying and she did not believe that down time is in the equation; it’s just constant.  Councilwoman Coffey continued that though the zoning part is slowing down, the administrative part doesn’t, the clerk’s position, it’s still the same volume of work and Ms. Brooks has committed, unconditionally herself and her time and her family this whole time that she has been involved and that’s tremendous and should be rewarded.  Mayor Becker commented that he could vouch for the time that Ms. Brooks puts in, because in his role as limited staff himself, he has a lot of interaction and sometimes the time stamps on the emails from Ms. Brooks are in the wee hours so there is quite of bit of time being spent at home.  Ms. Brooks is putting in the twelve hours a week of office hours, but it’s rare to find her there at only those times.   The office assistant is picking up a lot of the duties of getting the agenda packets put together; however, Ms. Brooks as the supervisor is still responsible for the production of the assistant.  Councilwoman LaMonica asked if Ms. Brooks’ position was salaried exempt and not subject to overtime.  Mayor Becker responded exactly, Ms. Brooks’s position is slated as 40 hours a week/full-time.  Councilwoman LaMonica asked Councilwoman Critz if her proposal of $10,000 is both a normal increase in addition to a promotional increase.  Councilwoman Critz responded that she is suggesting that Ms. Brooks’s zoning administrator salary be adjusted by $10,000 and in addition that every salaried position (clerk, finance officer, deputy clerk, tax collector) be given the 3% cost of living raise.  Mayor Becker clarified that the deputy clerk position is an hourly position.    
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to increase the salary/hourly rate of the finance officer, clerk, tax collector, deputy clerk by 3% and to increase the salary of the zoning administrator by $10,000 and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows: 

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

· Mayor Becker explained that he would put those figures in the budget, which isn’t being adopted yet, so there is still room for flexibility.  Mayor Becker asked the council if they had any suggestions for the council/mayor or other departments.  Councilwoman Critz responded that she did not see any increase of duties for the council over the next fiscal year, but there has been a tremendous amount increase in duties because of the building; the council did raise Mayor Becker’s salary last year to compensate for that and that’s really not going to stop because we have the Clean Water Management Trust Fund money coming in and all that is going to have to take place with the land settlement and then before that’s over we’re going to be moving in with coping with the next building.  Councilwoman Critz suggested that the council consider Mayor Becker’s time.   Councilwoman Critz explained that Mayor Becker solved a huge issue at the town hall that could have potentially cost the town thousands of dollars and a retention pond; however, with Mayor Becker’s background in engineering he was able to resolve the issue.  Mayor Becker commented that the Division of Water Quality letter was a very scary time in his life.  Councilwoman Coffey added that she told Mayor Becker years ago that he should be making $50,000 a year.   Councilwoman Critz noted that it is like Ms. Brooks going above and beyond the call of duty; Mayor Becker sacrifices his personal business to save money for the town and there is no way that the town could possibly compensate him or Ms. Brooks, but they’re offering an equitable suggestion.  Councilwoman Critz commented that she did not see the duties of the council changing, but she suggested the council should consider increasing the mayor salary.  Mayor Becker explained that he had been doing a time study for himself on a spreadsheet with three separate columns: mayor – finance officer – other.  Mayor is pretty standard: chairing the meeting; helping with preparing the agenda; occasionally going to meetings that mayors go to; the mayors/commissioners conference; and a WIXE interview.  Other includes:  heading off Mr. Patterson on Division of Water Quality; trying to get the lock system set up (outside of what the architects had done); and some of these facilities things such as the Clean Water Grant.  After some discussion about how to title a position for Mayor Becker, the council requested that Mayor Becker present them with an expanded list of duties (detailed job description) for the finance officer position at the next meeting.  The council can then determine how to compensate that position.   Mayor Becker stated that he is perfectly willing to be more specific in the job description, because he does work for the council and he has to have to have the council know what he is doing outside of what are mayor things.  Councilman Countryman commented that it would be very appropriate because all of the reasonable comments that he has heard, but as the town continues to develop over time there will come a point where they can’t just be dumping further additional duties on the mayor.  The point was made that nobody will do that job for what the town is willing to pay is probably true, but there will come a point where “we will either have to pay them or will have to pay them” period.  The council agreed that the mayor/council salaries are stipends and they should still maintain a volunteer mentality, because they are public servants; however, the staff is not.  
8.
Town Hall Renovation Progress Update 
· Mayor Becker informed the council that the town hall renovation progress is very good news; the parking lot is paved; the building is sealed up; the carpet is in; and much of the furniture has been ordered by Ms. Brooks and himself.  Mayor Becker asked Pease Associates’ Mr. Don Gaddy if there was anything that he needed to report.  Mr. Gaddy responded that there were some issues, as the council was aware, but they have been worked through and everything seems to be worked out.  Mr. Gaddy is now waiting on the contractor to get all of his county inspections and then he will do an inspection and finish the job up.   There is a little bit more work to do on the outside before he gets there, but the inside looks real good.  Mr. Gaddy informed the council that he would like to change hats now and be the Chief for the fire department for a minute.  Mr. Gaddy told the council that the fire department has enjoyed having them here; he doesn’t remember any problems other than the times where the town had a meeting and the fire department had a meeting, but it was worked out and wasn’t a big deal.  Mr. Gaddy commented that this will probably be the council’s last meeting at the fire department and he apologized for the inconvenience in the parking lot; however, he was not going to slow his building up.  Mayor Becker responded that the town was very happy to see his building.  Councilwoman Critz added that Ms. Brooks was not the only one that was going to miss the fire department.  Mr. Gaddy wished the town the best in their building.  Mayor Becker thanked Mr. Gaddy and commented that the town made a wise choice in retaining Pease Associates as the architect for a number of reasons; the project architect, Stuart Wallace, did an extraordinary good design job as a reuse of an existing building and then having the benefit of a Mineral Springs person being Pease’s construction observer and actually being assigned this job.  Mayor Becker stated that he thought that the town got a few more hours of Mr. Gaddy’s supervision than you might always get on a standard construction observation, which helped the town get the project as smooth as it could be.  Councilwoman Critz commented that, once the fire department building is done and the town is all settled in, she would love to see both parties have a picnic party of some kind as a celebration.  A decade is a long time to share a facility and camaraderie, so Councilwoman Critz would love to see that done.  Mr. Gaddy responded that they will have a place down there to have one and commented that he did not see us parting ways; he’ll be coming over there begging for money!  
· Mayor Becker asked the council if they would like to have an open house for the public and serve some refreshments, which could be advertised in the newsletter.  After a brief discussion, the council came to the consensus that they would have an open house/bar-b-que on Saturday, June 6, 2009 from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Councilwoman Critz and Ms. Brooks will coordinate getting the food/beverage items and bring estimates back to the council at the next meeting.  Mr. Gaddy volunteered to try to have someone bring their cooker over for the occasion.     
· Ms. Brooks asked the council about the flag raising and commented that they wouldn’t want to wait until the open house to have the flag raising, since the building would already be occupied for a period of time.  There was a consensus of the council to set a target date for Monday, May 11, 2009 at 9:00 a.m.  Ms.  Brooks will coordinate the details.  
9.
Other Business
· Mayor Becker explained that he had one other business item that had to do with the Waxhaw Future Land Use Plan; the council was supplied a memo from Mayor Becker and the Waxhaw Future Land Use Plan map.  The memo contained five points that Mayor Becker would like to communicate to the Waxhaw Town Council at the Public Hearing being held on Tuesday, April 14, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. at the Museum of the Waxhaws.  The points were as follows:
· Areas along Waxhaw Indian Trail Road just west of Mineral Springs:  The land use map designates these areas as “Low-Density Residential; however, Waxhaw’s definition of Low-Density Residential” allows densities up to 3 units greater than Waxhaw’s own proposed densities just to the west.  Mayor Becker recommended changing this designation to “Rural Residential”.
· Areas abutting the Whispering Pines Subdivision (off Waxhaw Indian Trail Road) in Mineral Springs:  Waxhaw’s proposed density immediately abutting this subdivision of lots from one to five acres is not compatible.  Mayor Becker recommended establishing a “buffer” of lower density, either on the map or in the text, abutting such subdivision in Mineral Springs.  This suggestion would also apply to part of Waxhaw abutting the Western Union Park Subdivision and Western Union School Road, and those abutting the Forest Green and Saddlewood Subdivisions (currently designated “Low-Density Residential” with an “Areas for Future Review” overlay.
· Stretch of Waxhaw Parkway near Waxhaw Indian Trail Road:  The plan proposes very high densities, mixed uses, and a huge stretch of strip retail along the Parkway on both sides of Waxhaw Indian Trail Road.  Mayor Becker commented that we have learned from earlier mistakes throughout the Charlotte region that establishing a “parkway” and then cluttering it up with lots of high-density residential and strip retail with multiple driveway entrances and other curb cuts defeats the purpose.  Also, Waxhaw Indian Trail Road is, from the current Waxhaw town limit all the way to New Town Road School, a curvy, two-lane scenic country road which should be preserved as such rather than overloading it with excessive development and the associated traffic and visual degradation.  Mayor Becker recommended lowering the intensity along Waxhaw Indian Trail Road near its intersection with the future Parkway.  Mayor Becker also recommended establishing either lower intensities along this entire stretch of the Waxhaw Parkway, or establishing a “Parkway Corridor” overlay or other designation to minimize density and curb cuts along the parkway, and to maintain the appearance of a natural, “parkway-like” road.
· “Employment Center” along Highway 75 just west of Mineral Springs:  while office, industrial, warehouse, and institutional uses are highly compatible with Mineral Springs’ proposed uses for this area, Waxhaw’s plan also includes a somewhat unspecified amount of “retail” in this designation.  In fact, the description of “desirable employment center development” uses Ballantyne as an example, and Ballantyne has an extreme amount of strip retail.  More than just a miniscule amount of retail at that location would encourage the development of additional “retail sprawl”, which would severely hamper the efforts of both Waxhaw and Mineral Springs to revitalize their downtown business cores, literally “sucking the life out of” these downtowns.  Mayor Becker recommended including strict restrictions and limitations on the amount of retail proposed for that stretch of Highway 75.
· Waxhaw’s Potential ETJ Areas:  four areas – east of Waxhaw Indian Trail Road and south of Shannon Road, a small stretch of Waxhaw Indian Trail Road just north of Pleasant Grove Road, the “island” straddling Collins Road, and the area just south of Mineral Springs in the vicinity of Western Union School Road, Old Waxhaw Monroe Road, and Potter Road are shown as being in a potential Waxhaw ETJ.  Mayor Becker recommended eliminating those areas from a Waxhaw ETJ designation and allow them to fall into a future Mineral Springs ETJ designation.
· Mayor Gardner thanked the council for taking an interest in Waxhaw’s land use plan and expressed support for Mayor Becker’s suggestions.
· Mayor Becker asked the council if they felt comfortable with these bullet points and would like for him to communicate them to Mayor Gardner’s people.  There was a consensus of the council in agreement.  
10.
Adjournment  
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

· The meeting was adjourned at 9:17 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, May 14, 2009 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, Town Clerk



Frederick Becker III, Mayor
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